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GENERAL MEETING - SEPT. 25, 1984

The meeting was called to order by our President Marty Mallow at 7:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge to
the flag.

The letter to the Park & Rec. Dept. regarding the building for storage & Snack Bar, has notas yet been answered.
See Ken Tyler for free Valley Flyer decals for your car, etc.

Art Pelkan told the club about an accident he had on Sept. 2nd. In preparing to leave his home to go to the field,
the battery terminals made contact with a can of glow fuel causing an arc, which ignited the fuel. The result was a
explosion and very hot fire, which could have destroyed his vehicle and home as well as personal injury. He wanted
share this experience with us so that others may avoid such an incident. We are glad that he was notseriously injured.

Vick Martin, having announced that he has been out at the field more lately, had some advice for the club re-
garding how we should encourage people new to the hobby, how to get started. In order for a person not to become
frustrated, it is important to get a kit with good instructions. Use one of our local hobby shops to purchase your kit
so that you may go back to the shop for answers to some of your questions. Ken Turner recommended an instruction
book put out by RCM.

There will be a Pattern Contest on Oct. 21 & 22. The District 7 Championship will be held. Vick Martin will be
CD. All classes may enter. Vick needs some help with the Snack Stand. Please call him if you can help.

The Foundation will be having a Yard Sale on Dec. 1st & 2nd. We need a good location where someone can stay
all night to watch the sale items. Anything you donate will be tax deductable.

The Christmas Dinner will be held December 14th at Valley Hilton. It will be on a Friday night this year. The
cost will be higher because the club will not be able to subsidize the cost this year. Vick needs some help to send out
letters to manufacturers in order to obtain items for the raffle. If you can help, please call him.

The new shirts which have been ordered will cost $22.00. These are the cotton button shirts you have seen some
of the members wearing. Place your order with Marty if you want to buy one.

Walt Clark announced that Channel 7°s Eye on L.A. show was filming at the field and will be broadcasting a
segment on RC Flying on Oct. 6th. Various members of the club were interviewed and flew there planes.

Marz Zauss has been elected as President of the Giant Scale club. CONGRATULATIONS!!

Show and Tell: Colby Evett - Russian Mig; Paul Chapman - Citation; Ken Turner - Lazer 200; Jeff Wolp -
Trainer 40; John Brassner - Scratch Cardboard Box; Bob Adams - F 86; Russ Nakamura - Atlanta 60 and John
Dietrich - Tom Kitty. The winners were: Scale - Ken Turner; Competition - Russ Nakamura and Sport - John Dietrich.

Our speaker for the evening had an accident, so was not able to be with us.

The Goof Ball was won by Walt Clark for flying his Quaker into the ground while being filmed.

Mel Gifis thanked all those who helped with Quickee 500. The Boy Scouts were particularly helpful. The race
netted $220.57 and the Snack Stand $140.00.

Our October Meeting will be our annual Swap Meet. Tables cost $5.00 and there will be an entry fee of $1.00.
This is not limited to members, so encourage anyone you know who might be interested, to come on out!

Our November meeting will be our elections. Be thinking of someone you may want to represent you on our board.

It has been brought to our attention a number of times that there are always the same people working at our
events at the field. If all of us helped only a few hours a year, it would be much easier for everyone. This is your club.
Not only that, but it is fun to work and get better acquainted with other members. It is rewarding as well as helful!

Raffle winners were: Paul Glasser, Pete Olson, Sakchai Yuangtrakul, Jeff Wolp and Charlie Harris.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Lois Hager
Secretary



BOARD MEETING - OCT. 9, 1984

The meeting was held at the home of Mel Gifis. Mel also presided over the meeting as our president is out
of town. Those present were Phil Mosko, Ken Tyler, Marv Zauss, Vick Martin, Mel Gifis and Dick Hager.

The music for the Christmas Party is costing more than anticipated, so that the tickets for the dinner will be
$15.00 per person. Tickets are to be printed right away. Vick Martin will have these for purchase.

Phil Mosko is still looking into the possibility of getting flag poles for the field.

Material for the Newsletter MUST in no later than Friday after the Board Meeting (the second Fri. of the month).
It was suggested that new, members names, addresses, etc. be published in the newsletter every month.

New members joining in October or later will pay initiation fee and following years fee. This will be done in order
to encourage new members to join later in the year.

The Boy Scouts will start building their first model Sat., Oct. 13th. Marz Zauss will be helping them.

Vick Martin will be CD of the Pattern Contest to be held on Oct. 20th and 21st. There will be a Free Steak Dinner
for the contestants. Guest may pay to participate in the dinner. Judee Huston will be in charge of the Snack Stand.

Our elections will be held in November. There will be four board member positions open this year.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Dick Hager
Acting Secretary

OCTOBER MEETING: SWAP MEET, OCT. 23, 1984, at the Encino Community Center.
NOVEMBER MEETING: ELECTIONS, NOV. 27, 1984, at the Encino Community Center.
DECEMBER: CHRISTMAS PARTY, DEC. 14, 1984, at the Valley Hilton Hotel.

GIANT YARD SALE

The Valley Flyers Foundation is holding a GIANT YARD SALE at the Encino Community Center on
Dec. 1st & 2nd. Your donations are tax deductable. Call Vick Martin to let him know what you have available
for the sale. We will need some help at the yard sale, so if you can possibly spend some time helping out,
let Vick know. Let’s help to support our field!!

BOY SCOUTS

On Saturday, October 13, the Boy Scout Troop will be starting to build their first airplane. Marv Zauss will
be there to assist and give some explanation on building. As the project progresses, Marv will keep you informed.
If anyone is interested in going out to help in the future, please call Marv Zauss at (818) 768-0855.

CLUB INSTRUCTORS

Students wishing to participate in this training program please call one of the following instructors
for an appointment.

Walter Clark 345-3910 Weekends
Phillip Mosko 645-2957 Weekends
Ralph Rosen 472-7723 Weekdays
Bob Schmitz 340-4353 Weekdays
Chuck Siegle 347-3182 Weekends
Tim Tourtillot 344-9723 Weekends
Ken Turner 340-4876 Weekends

Marvin Zauss 768-0855 Weekends
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